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NORTHWEST PRODUCTION CORPORATION, _

il Y
v

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO '4"
Reeuy Yo

March 31, 1957 SN U R e s

Crat™

0il Comservation Commission

‘P. 0. Box 871

Santa Fo, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter

Gentlemen:

On November 13 1956, the 0il mervatim Commission issned Order
" No. R-917, Case No. 1161, granting approval for the c;c-pletion of
Northwest Production Corporation's Well "w" 1-7 in the Pictured
Cliffs, Mesaverde and Dakota formatioms. '

In accordance with the provisions of Order R-917, attached in dupli-
_cate are: '

1 Diagramatic sketch of the ATriplé Campletion.

2. Packer Setting Affidavits.

3. niyin Tests for each completion.

‘4. Pacher!.cakage Tests.

Should you des:lre additional information regarding tte conpletion of
“Well "W" 1-7, please advise.

Very truly yours,’

NORTZVEST mlw cmmmnw

W ston?ianager
Productior Operations —°
WRJ/RP/nt
In duplicate

cc: NMOCC, Aztec, New Mexico, less encls.
USGS, Farmington, New Mexico, less encls.
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PICTURED CLIFFS DATA:

-~ Top of Pictured Cliffs 3054

Jx %" Non-Upset tubing Bottom of Pictured Cliffs 3146
% at 3114.84 Perforations - 3060-3092, 3110-3126
4 b 7%" Casing of
3294 .61

MESAVFRDE DATA:

Top of Mesaoverde 4800'
Bottom of MNesaverde 5480’
Perforation | 4808-4832, 5018~-5024
5042'—5052, 5208-5216
5286-5336, 5382-5388

5404-5408

2%" -tubing at
1t L] | ¢reire’ } .
V777777771 Boker EOJ Packer of 476176’

: 1%" Non-Upset “tubing ot 4768.60'
with Otis Plug Choke with Type J

B I Mondril Pock-off below Choke
i ‘ L
) DAKOTA DATA:
" Top of Dokoig 7420
J Dakota to TD of 7623
'z I Perforations . 7432 —7442, 7470-7480
b 4 X
‘IF 1(' 7504-7524, 7568-7576
7598-7607, OH 7615-7623
DIAGRAMTIC SKETCH OF TRIPLE GAS
COMPLETION FOR W' WELL 1-7
NORTHWEST PRODUCTION CORPORATION
. ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
7 Baker Mod. D" Produttion
/{/1//1-’ Packer gt (397.20° APPLICATION FOR TRIPLE GAS COMPLETION
I I | 2% tubing ot 7405.01' OF "W' WELL I-7 IN PICTURED CLIFFS,
f J 1; MESAVERDE AND DAKOTA FORMATION
I I . .
4 }5‘/2 liner ot 7614.96
R10 ARRIBA COUNTY
D 7623' NEW WEXICO CCNTRACTY * 52
Drown. WH. MiGahey Scels. 400'=1"
Gpprovec. Ray Phillips Dote . 3-12-57
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NORTHWEST PRODUCTION CORPORATION
"W" Well No. 1-7

PACKER SETTING AFFIDAVIT

On December 10, 1956, a Baker Model "D" production packer was set at
7397.20 feet to separate the Mesaverde and Dakota formations in "W"
Well No. 1-7. Top of the casing perforations for producing the Dakota
formation is 7432 fect and the bottom’ perforation for producing the
Mesaverde formation is 7623 feet.

A three hour test of the Dakota formation was taken on February 25, 1957
with the Mesaverde shut in. The shut-in pressure on the Mesaverde was
1153#, the pressure increased to a maximum of 1161# at the begimning

of the test, and was 1i56# at the end of the test. ’ o

‘Results of the packer leskage test indicates there is no commingling
of gases between the Mesaverde and Dakota formations. : : :

w. ¥ <Jdhnston, Manager_p
Production Operatioms :
NORTHWEST PRODUCTION CORPORATION.

Subscribed and swom to this J/_ 4 day of 22 an L4 1957.

No Public in)ﬁd for the

County of Bernaiillo, New Mexico

My cowmission expires N S s .

&




NORTHWEST PRODUCT 22V CORPORAT ION
"w" Well No. 1-7

PACKER SETTING AFFIDAVIT

On December 10, 1956, a Baker “ROJ" production packer wes set at
4761 .76 feet to sernarate the Pictured Cliffs and Mesaverde formations
in "w" Well No. 1-7. Top of the casing perforations for producing
,the Mesaverde formstion is 4808 feet and the bottom perforatioms for

producing the Pictured Cliffs formstion is 3126 feet.

A three hour test of the Pictured Cliffs formation was taken on March 4,
1957, with the Mesaverde shut in. The shut-in pressure on the Mesa-
verde was 1158# at the beginning of the test and was 1155# at the end
of the test.

The Mesaverde fornatiom was tested for three hours on Marck 11, 1957
with the Pictured Cliffs shut in. The shut-in pressure on  the Pictured
Cliffs was 1915# and increased to a maximue of 1017# at the end of the
test-

Results of the packer leakage test indicate there is o co-m1ngling of
- gases between the Pictured Cliffs and Mesaverde formatioms.

. 7009

w. tcm Manager J
Production Operations '
N(BTE'ESI‘ PRODUCTION C’ORPORATIOK

_ Subscribed and sworn to this o2/.Z day of e ox/ , 1957.

7

Notary Public! #» and for the
County of Bernalillo, New Mexico

My commission expirzgﬁa" i ngi .




NEW MEXICO OIlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

-~ cu-a /
mx Form C-122
L&, . s Hevis i 12=1=55
Tile-t MULTI-POINT BACK PRESSURE TEST FOR GAS WELLS devas
Pool Senth Blanse Formation Pieswuwed Clitfs County Rie Aswiba /
A
initial_ W Annual Special Date of Test o
Company_Nerthast Pvedustion @sg).  Lease_ W Well No._ de7
Unit W Sec.? Twp. 3B Rge. M Purchaser__ et ecunsotad
Casing U=8/8 we .88 1.p. Set at_ 3808  perr. 3080 To__ 33
Tubing_S=3/% wt.2.38¢ 1.D. Set at_ 3828 perf. To
Gas Pay: From_ 3008 To 3128 L xG__ o650 -GI 2932 Bar.Press.__12
Producing Thru: Casing XX Tubing Type Well -
Single-Bradenhead-G. G. or G.O. .Pual
Dat.e of Completion: u-gg Packer Reservoir Temp.
( OBSERVED DATA s
. Tested Through SAESAM) (Choke) (MAM) Type Taps,
, " Fiow Data ~ | Tubing Data | Casing Data 1} —
: zProver) Cholte) . |Press.y Diif,g Temp. | Press.| Temp. | Press. |[Temp. Duration
! Nod (Line) M L . . . of Flow
Size | Size | psig| h, | °F. | psig %f. | psig . . Hr.
2. . : , o
3. ]
b
D
\ FLOW CALCULATIONS - | |
Coefficient . | Pressure Flow Temp. Gravity Compress. Rate of Flow
No. Factor Factor Factor QMCFPD
(24-Hour) -‘/ bups psia Fy F Foy @ 15.025 psia
1. .15 & L : fé; L —
2. — — - -
3
L.
5. ,
_ ; PRESSURE’ CALCUTATIONS
, 3as Liquid Hydrocarbon Ratio cf/ﬁbl. Specific Gravity Separator Gas
Sravity of Liquid Hydrocarbons _ deg. Specific Gravity Flowing Fluid
e S ey o 1604 12 1,008,198 —
Nod ™ P2 | FQ (F Q)2 (F.Q)° P2 p2-p2 Cal P
[o] . 3 - 3dle
HEXTD R T A%y R S
.5 B EIR N T YA S—— %) W —
. I
L

ibsolute Poventialz i MCFPD; n °*33/1.0001
. COMPANY ParificNerthwestPipetine

|

S5e

AGENT and TITLE - B+ Sagmer; Well Teut Sagiweer _
WITNESSED
COMPAX

REMARKS




PACIFIC NORTHWEST PIPELINE CORPORATION
DRILLING DEPARTMENT

coMPANY Vatthyest Predustion Covp.

masE__ W MELL NO. i
DATE OF TEST 3457
_ ”* = - ¥
SHUT IN PRESSURE (PSIG): TUBING 1382 CASING 21138 S.I. PERIOD 7 DAYS
FLOW THROUGH Ne-0g . WORKING PRESSURES FROM :
™e ” Q (McFD) WELLHEAD WRKING :
HOURS MINUTES  PHESSURE  15.025 FSIA & 60°F  PRESSURR (FSIG) TR
WS g nus  w - 4 %
— 4 Bt k.- 9K T
v a - 7% .
I T i 3 .. e
R & R k... 3 5
T > Sy Y =
-3 ¥ 2 1155 - - > 38
START TEST AT i2:50 pm END TEST AT 3150 _

ﬁ'ﬂ-g‘&n’u'.”“hmlﬁomquhzs,

< li TESTED BY C. R, Wagnex




INSTRUCTIONS

mlog-logmum:ormtmtmuekpmmmmmofue

least three inch cycl .

e Mo Dl

FOF/da, @ 15.025 psia and 60° P,
' Pe< 72 hour wellhead shut-in casing (or tubing) pressure whichever is greater.

Q- Actual rate of flow at end of flow period at W. H. working pressure (P.).

- é;:: Static wellhead working pressure as determined at the ena of flow period.
(Casing if flowing thru tubing, tubing if flowing thru casing.) psia

" A GRS (e o i s o, i

_PeTMoter pressure, peia.

i h': Diffel'enbm néter pressurc, inches water.

Fg" Gravity correction factor. - |

tt:-n&izg tempereture rorrection factor.

A?p',;j Supereo-presubmty factor.

o :Slope of back pressure curve.

_Note: Ir Py cannot be taken because of manner of completion o condition
‘of well, then P, must be calculated by adding the pressure drop due
to friction within the flow string to Py .
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| 0nc-3 NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

o =1
";‘I;-l ! _ Fole C-122
MULTI-POINT BACK PRESSURE TEST FOR GAS WELLS hevised 12-1-55
Pool _mtMast Formation _ Buketa _County  Ris Aswiba
Initisl X Annual Special Date of Test 2-23-37
Company___Mustiumat Swilstion Covp; loase  “W" Well No.__ le¥
| Purchaser¥st commested
N To__ 7008

To

Ges Pay: From 3438 To 7623 1 2400 xG_ 690  -CL_ 4S9 Bar.Press._13

TE TR R R e

Producing Thru: Casing_ _ Tubing, Type Well v - '
o _ Single-Bradenhead-G. G. or G.0. Pual
Date of Completion: _ =308 Packer_  Yag Reservoir Temp. :
OBSERVED DATA
Tested Through (ERgepgly (Choke) (MPASSY) Type Taps
i "] Airower) | \choke “Temp. | Press.| Temp. |Press. |Temp. Duration
No. (Line) | ; of Flow
o Sixe O, | psig op, psig . ~ Hr.
3 2 » | 2 e |
3. ‘
b
Se.
S . FLOW CALGULATIONS
Coefficient Pressure Flow Temp. Gravity Compress. Rate of Flow
Nod : Factor Factor Factor Q-¥ECFPD
- (24-dour) |/ hpy | psia Py Fg Fpv @ 15.025 psia
1. W28 - & | LN . 9608 1.000 58 -
2, . ,
3.
L.
5.
PRESSURE CALCUVATIONS
Jas Liquid Hydrocarbon Ratio cf/bbl. Specific Gravity Separaior Gas
Sravity of Liquid Hydrocarbons deg. _Specific Gravity Flowing Fluid
Fe 2662 (1298 P.__2506 P 6436
Py ‘ 2 2
No| Pf, FQ (FeQ)? (FQ) P2 PS-P2 Cal. P,
Py (psia) (1-e-8) PL P]g ‘
3, ]
l}c ] —
5. [
Absolute Povential: 661 MCFPD; n_*73  1.00418

COMPANY_ . pesific Sesrimmet Pipaling Corp.

ADDRESS________ 4GS isst Eresdway, Zasmingten. New Wmise

AGENT and TITLE g, R, Wagmer. Hall Tent Snsineer
WITNESSED__ - i

COMPANY

REMARKS




INSTRUCTIONS

.

Msfountobenmtormmnlt*-poiatbukmm“m
wells in the State, except those on which epecial crdera are Three
copies of this form and the back Pressure curve shall be filed with the c_inion
‘tmm.mr‘.

The log log paper used for plotting the back pressure curve shall be of at
least three inch cycles.

Q = Actual rate of flow at end of flow period at W. H. working pressure (P')a
MCP/da. @ 15.025 peis and 60° F. o

Pe= T2 hour wellhead shut-in casing (or tnb.’mg) pressure whichever is Mr.
psia

= Static uellhead working pressure as detemined at the end of flow poriod.
(Casing if flowing thru tubing, tubing if flowing thru casing.) peia

Py Flowing wellhead pressure (tubing if flowing through tubing, caaing ir
flowing through casing.) psia

:r- Feier pressure, psia.
= Difrerential meter pressure, inches water.
» Fg- Grsvity correction fact.or.
kFt, Flowing temperature correction factor.
FW:‘Supercompresaability factor.

n I Slope of back pressure curve.

Note: If P& cannot be taken because of manner of completion or condition
- : of well, then Py must be calculated by adding the pressure drop due
j to friction within the flow string to Py

—— ’




PACIFIC NORTHWEST PIPELINE CORPORATION

Al

DRILLING DEPARTMENT

COMPANY peyshemet Prodestion Gegp.
LEASE___ wyw WELL KO.__ $.7
DATE OF TEST__ 3e2$e§) |

SHUT IN PRESSURE (PSIG): TUBING gegq  CASING ”‘“, -s. - PERIOD vi DAYS

FIOW THROUGH Bebata ' ' WORKING PRESSURES FROM

TIME = Qg ) VELLEEND WORKING

15.025 PSIA & 60°F PRESSURE (PSIG)

|| brebrber i




MEIFES AR FIVLINE COEPORATIIN
DRILLING DEPARTMENT

CoMPANY Iniinanek Rushutden Suipenetien
LEASE __ Wy WELL NO. el _
DATE OF TEST__ el

SHUT IN PRESSURE (PSIG): TUBING i_ CASING _’___“s.“r. PERIOD 2 DAYS

SIZEBLOV NIPPLE __ BS Gdbe Gh s€BBamed

FLOW THROUGH _____ fulMiug o Mahemade WORKING PRESSURES FROM

- - Q (MCFD) WELLHEAD WORKING
15.025 -PSIA & 600F  PRESSURE (PSIG TEMP
%
| W
o
TESTED BY ____ﬁ_m______

“““

[
»

FTETIER § R SR




Form C-122-B

NEW MEXICO O:L CONSERVATION COMMISSION
INITIAL POTENTIAL TEST-DATA SHEET

This form must be used for reporting all pitot tube tests made in the
State. It is particularly important that it be used for reporting
Initial Potential Tests in the San Juan Basin as prescribed by Order No.
R-333 and by the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission Manual of Tables
and Procedure for Initial Potential (Pitot Tube) Tests.

pooL Wi » FORMATION L
COUNTY i Aovle DATE WELL TESTED e
Ledse o Well No.
- Unit
1/4 Section ® Letter ®  sec. ? . Rze. W

. Casing: _§§ "0.D. Set At ﬂ Tubzngl"n 8 l. Set At_!_

Pay Zone: From ; to ! _Gas Gravity: Meas. Est. a'

Tested Through: Casing SRSy  Tubing -

- Test Kipple m _I.D. Type of Gauge Used 'e

‘. _%_VED DATA = ;

Shut In Pressure: Casing 30 Tubing: 3088 S.I. Period 7 ’
Time Well Opened: o LB Time Well Gauged: _ S:pigm
Impact Pressure M ’ | ‘
Yollmé (Tablé ). . . . ... L e e e e m“ - (a)
Multiplier for Pipe or Casing (Table II). . . L R Y ) ()
Multiplier for Flowing Temp. (Table III). . ’ Ce e l‘“ (c)
nultipliér for SP. Gravity (Table IV}. . . . . . lﬂ (D) -
Ave. Barometer Pressure at Wellhead (Table V). SO . . . . 2.9 | - - g
Multiplier for Barometric Pressurc (Table V() . . . . . . . S8 (e)
Initial Potential, Mcf/24 hrs. (a) x (b} x (¢} x (d) x (e} -~ 300 = 30 409

Witnessed by _ Adds Beiivich __Tested by: _ & & Nignee
Company: - em Company -Fsifie Nesthwest Plgakine Comp.
Title: Inghuoa : pitle: W3 esn Waglacer
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o NEW MEXICO Shoet 1 of 2
!110-1 OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION 8-15-56
PACKER LEAKAGE (s SIN)  go. Blamco PC
Operator Nerthwest Preduction Pool % Completion) Wildcat - Messverde
Lease b o Pool (Lower Completion)
Location: Unit__M ,S. 7 _,T. 3K R. W Rio Arrikd County, N. Mex.

Pre-Test Shut-In
Upper Completion Lower Completion

Shut-in (date). . . ... - 2-18-57
Pressure Measured (Dwt.) (date) . . . . -— I
o Flow Test No. 1
Bebeta :
Test commenced at (hour, date) 12:30 M 2-35-5F Choke size w
Completion producing pekota Completion shut-in Meeswerds-&00—
Upper letion Lower Completion
| A
Pressure at beginning of test. . Sl. . . M3 nn psi 308 - psi
Maximum pressure during test . . . . . . = M psi 46— ~psi
Ninimum pressure during test . . .. B psi 96— pgi
Pressure at end of test. . . . . IF— % psi g
Maximum pressure change during test. . - —‘ psi o .
oil- flow rate during test: o= BOPD baﬁen == B0 in - hours
‘ Choke volume 658 lCFD, Meter volune MCFD.

lid-'l‘est Shut-ln ,
- Upper Completion Lower Completion

‘Sktuat-in (date}. . . . e e 2+25-37 .-
Pressure measured (D't) (date) e e L ol 24 o

. s Clifts Flow Test m:, 2 4
Test commenced at {(bour,date) 1%:5% w34 »Chaks sizg .%"‘--
Completion producing -~ pictwred CHille Conpletion shut-in '

Ulger Completion Iﬁ'er Cowetlon

Preséure at beginning of test. . .85 . . M&2 - psi )
Maximum pressure during test . . . . . . - 1 psi

Minimum pressure during test . . . . . . ) Y psi

Pressure at end of test. . . A : psi
Maximum pressure change during test - T psi

0il flow rate during test: - BOPD baSed 66 = BO in

Gas flow rate during test: '

Choke Volume 3589 MCFD; Meter volume ™ MCFD.

Test performed by C.R: Wagner Title Well tast Engineer

Witnessed by __ _Title

REMARKS : Ses sheet #2 ;

NOTE: Recording gauge pressure charts, test data sheet, and a graphic
depiction of all phases of the test shall be submitted with this report.
AFFIDAYVIT:

1 HERERY CERTIFY that all conditions prescribed by the 0il Conservation
Commission of the State of New Mexico for this packer leakage test were

SRl complied with and carried out in full, and that all dates and facts set
~fortk in this form and ali attached material are true and correct.
| C.R. Hagner For Pacific Northwest Pipeline Coxp.
"Representative of Company (Company Making Test)

making test)
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INSTRUCTIONS

(NORTHWEST NEW MEXICO ONLY)

At least severty-two hours prior to the commencement of this test,
tke operator shall have notified the Aztec Cffice of the 0il Con-
servation Commission in writing ¢f the exact time said test is to
he commenced

The packer leakage test shall commence with both sides of th~ completion
shut-in. Both sides of the completion must be shut-in at least =even
days. This shut-in must show on the charis of the pressure recorder
and also must appear on the dats sheeis.

For Flow Test No. 1. one side of the dual completion shall be produced
with the other side shut-in. Such test shall be continued for sever
days, and shall be at a rate of flow approximating the pcrmal rate of
flow for the zone being produced. Note: Where gas is flowed to tke
aimosphere in taking the initial packer test the well shall be flowed
for three hours. ,

Follow ng the conplex;on of flow test No. 1, the well will again be
shut-ia foi seven days. -

Flow Test No. 2 shall be perforned with the previously shut-in side
of the dual completion flowing and with the flowing side of- the
compléetion used in Flow Test No. lﬂremaln1ng shut<in. This test shall
be conducted exactly as outlined under Flow Test No. 1, and must be
perigrmed even though no leak was indicated by Flow Test No. 1.

All pressures, throughout the entire test, must be continuously
measured and recorded with recordlng pressure gauges.

iThe accuracy of the record1 ng - Zauges shall be checked at regnlar
‘intervals throughout the test with a.dead weight test gauge (Dwt},
ard such readings shall be recorded on the test data sheet prov1ded

:Th1s form must be completed and filed in dupllcate wita the Aztec

0ff1ce of the 0il Conservation Commission within 15 days following
the completion of the testing, and must be accompanied by:

"a. ~ all of the charts or copies thereof, used
on the pressure recordersedu?ing the test.

b. The test data-sheet (s), or copies thereof,
required under paragraph 7 above.

cL. A graph depicting the pressures and their
changes, for both sides of the compleulop
over the entire test.

This packer leakage test shall be performed upon the dual completion
of any new wells so approved by the Commission. This test shall
alsoc be required each year during the arnual deliv:2ratility test on
gas wells. This test shall be required until sucli :ime as the Com-
mission has sufficient information on testing dual completions in
San Juan Basin on which to base a simplified pack~r lesakage test.
The Commission may also request packer leakage tesis at any time
they feel that a new test is desirable.




NEW MEXICO Sheet 2 of #2
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION 8-15-56

‘ PACKER LEAKAGE TEST (SA BASIN)
u{t‘:. Blance PC
Operator lorthn-: Production Corp. Pool ( Completion) s - .*“'.“

Lease Pool (Lower Completion) Wldcat - Dekota
Location: Unit i ,S.7  ,TA8% R. S , Ro Arxida County, N. Mex.

Pre~Test Shut-~In
Avppsy Completion Lower Completion

Shut-in (date). . e e e 34~97
Pressure Measured (Dwt ) (date) « e . 3e11-S7
% . Flow Test No., 1
Test commenced at (hour, date) Choke size 3/4" ____
Completion producing ‘Mesaverds Completion shut-in &R

| Upper Completion Lower Completion

_ w »n

Pressure at beginning of test. sy. . . .101% 1139 psi 2561 - psi
Maximum pressure during test . . . . . . 73 psi ~ 1556 “psi
Minimum pressure during test . . . . . .5 I¥ psi k5] _psi
Pressure at end of test. . . . .17 — ¥4 psi 1566 psi
Maximum pressure change during test .o z 1IN  psi V  § psi
0il flow rate during test: BOPD based on_ 'BO in R hours

Gas Flow rate during test:
Choke volu-e 373  MCFD; Meter volume MC¥D.

) k.
lld-'l‘est Shut-In L ,
Upper Conpletion Lower Completion

‘Shut-in (date). . . . . . . c e e e
Pressure measured (Dwt) (da.te) e e
~ Flow Test No. 2
‘Test co-enced at (hour date) ) .Choke size
'Conpletion producing - Conp?letion shut-in
; ' Upper Completion Lower Completion
Preasure at beginning of test. . . . . . ’ psi psi
- Maximum pressure during test . . . . . . psi psi
Minimum pressure during test . . . . . . - psi psi
Pressure at end of test . . . _ psi - psi
Maximus pressure change duri.ng test Y. ’ V psi , psi
0il flow rate during test: - BOPD based on ~BO in ‘hours
Gas flow rate during test: ‘
Choke Volume MCFD; Meter volume MCFD.
Test performed by_¢, R g._.! : Title_ wWell Teet Ensineer
Witnessed by A R. Eemdrsck  Title p.i il Comssrvation Commfasion
REMARKS : Masaverds test witnessed

NOTE: Recording gauge presstre charts, test data sheet, and a graphic
depiction of all phases of the test shall be submitted with this report.
AFFIDAVIT:

I HEREBY CERTIFY that all conditions prescribed by the 0il Comnservation
Commission of the State of New Mexico for this packer leakage test were
complied with and carried cut in full, and that all dates and facts set
forth in this form and all attached material are true and correct.

) For
{Represenfatfve o! Eompany iléonpany 'aE‘EHg 'iiesff ¥

making test)
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INSTRUCTIONS

(NORTHWEST NEW MEXICO ONLY)

At lcast seventy-two hours prior to the commencement of this test,
the operator shall have notified the Aztec Office of the 0il Con-
servation Commission in writing of the exact time said test is to
be commenced.

The packer leakage test shall commence with both sides of the completion
shut-in. Both sides of the completion must be shut-in at least seven

‘days. This shut-in must show on the charts of the pressure recorder

and also must appear on the data sheets.

For Flow Test No. 1, one side of the dual completion shall be produced
with the other side shut-in. Such test shall be continued for seven
days, and shall be at a rate of flow approximating the normal rate of
flow for the zone being produced. Note: Where gas is flowed to the
atmosphere in taking the -initial packer test, the well shall be flowed
for three hours.

Following the completion of flow test No. 1, the well will again be
shut-in for seven days. : ;

Flow Test No. 2 shall be perforned with the previously shut-in side
of the dual completion flowing and with the flowing side of the
conpletxon used in Flow Test No. 1 remaining shut-in. This test shall

‘he conducted exactly as outlined under Flow Test No. 1, and must be

performed even though no leak was indicated by Flow Test No. 1.

All pressures, throughout the entlre test must be contlnuously
measured and recorded with recording pressure gauges.

The accuracy of the recordlng gauges shall be checked at regular
intervals throughout the test witk a dead weight test gauge (Dwt),

" ard suco h rea di‘gs shall be recorded on the test data sheet provided.

This form must be: completed and f11ed in duplicate with the Aztec
Office of the 0Oil Comservation Commission within 15 days following
the completion of the testing, and must be accompanied by:

a. all of the Charts,‘or copies thereof, used
on the pressure recorders during the test.

b. The test data-sheet (s), or copies thereof,
required under paragraph 7 apove.

C. a _graph dep1ct1ng the pressures and their
changes, for both sides of the completlon
over the entire test.

This packer leakage test shali be performed upon the dual completion
of any unew wells so approved by the Commission. This test shall
also be required each year during the annual deliverability test on
gas wells. This test shall be required until such time as the Com-
mission has sufficient information on testing dual completions in
San Juan Basin on which to base a simplified packer leakage test.
The Commission may also request packer leakage tests at any time
they feei that a new test is desirable.
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
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CASE NO. 1161 AND CASE NO. 1162 -
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| TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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- OCTOBER 17, 1956
- DEARNLEY-MEIER AND ASSOCIATES
COURT REPORTERS
603 SiMMS BUILDING
i i 3 TELEPHONE 3-8691
; ALBUQUERQUE. Naw MEXICO

~
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SONORY THY
OIL CONSTRVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NF¥FY MFYICO
OCTCOBER 17, 1956

IN THE MATTTZR OF:

CASE 1161: Application of Northwest Production Corporation for:

P an order authorizing a triple gas completion in the:

B S¥/li of Section 7, Township 26 North, Raange 5 West,

Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, in exception to Rule:

112-A of the New Mexico 0il Conserva*ion Comniselion:

Rules and Regulations. Applicant, in the sgbove-

styled cause seeks an order granting permission to :

effect a triple gas completion of its Jicarills "w®

1-7 Well located 800 feet from the South line and

920 feet from the West line of Section 7, Township

26 North, Range 5 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mex-:

ico. The proposed nroducinv horizens are the South:

Blanco-Pictured Cliffs Gas Pool and the Mesaverde :

and Dakota formations of two presently undesignated:

gas’ pools in the S¥/; of said Section 7. Applicant:

proposes to produce Plctured Cliffs gas through one:

small string of tubing, Dakota gas through another

small string of tubing inside one larger string of

tubing and Mesaverde gas thﬂough,the tubing-tubing
annulus,
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lcase 1162:  application of Worthwest Prodvetion Ccrporation for:

“‘an order authorlzing a triple gas completion in the:
* wE/L of Section S, Tosnship 26 Horth, Kange 5 West,:
Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, in eXception to Rule:
112-A of the New Mexicoc (il Conservation Commission:
Rules and Regulations. Apvplicant, in the sabove- :
styled cause, seeks an order granting permission to:
effect a triple gas completion of its Jicarilla "wv:
2-5 Well located 990. feet from the North line and :
1650 feet from the East line of Section 5, Township:
26 North, Range 5 YWest, Rio Arriba County, New Mex-:
ico. “he oroposed Droducina ‘horizons are the Pic- :
tured cll?fs, #esaverde snd Dakota formation of
three.preséntly undesignated gas pools in the NE/L
of said Section 5. Applicant proposes to produce
‘Pictured Cliffs gas through one small string of tub-
ing, Dskota gas through another small string of tub-:
ing Inside one larger string of tubing and Mesa- :
verde gas through the tabing-tubing annuvlus. 3
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BEFORE ¢
—
Mr. A. L. Porter
Mr. E. S. (Johnny) VWalker
TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS
MR. PORTER: The meeting will come to order, please. Necx§
case on the docket 1s Case No. 1161, and I believe the representiiife
“fdr Northwest Production Corporation has a request in relétion to
consolidating the two casss.
MR. JOHNSTON: Yes, sir. These two wells, 1f approved,vwlili
-- - ibve completed in an identilcal 1anﬁer; and tﬁsy are located agproxi; L
|mately one pile‘apart. I would like to take them up as one case.
| rvﬂR.’§ORTER: For the reasOn.of.taking téstiﬁdhy‘in‘CgSes;‘V
1161 and 1162, is there any objection to consolidation? if:%Ot,
. |let the record show that the two caseé will be consolidaﬁed for th

purpose éf - o 7
~ MR. GURIEY; 1161, 1162, Application of Npréhwést Produc-
Ttion Cérporatibn for an ofderfauthorizing a triple gas completion ip
-.theﬁsw7ﬁ of Sectien 7, and the'ﬁE/hvof Section S, Township<26-ﬁortﬁ,
'Range 5 West, Rio ArribA‘coﬁhty, New Mexico, 1n exception to Rule
112‘A-0f"tﬁ9 Néw'Mexico Cil Conservation Cogmission Rules and Bégu—
1at1§ng, “‘
MR. PORTER: All'fight, Case No. 1162, would/you read thak? .

- MR. CURLEY: I co;bined the two, one was in SW of 7, and

the other was in the NE of 5.

MR. PORTER: Will you swear the witness?
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€g££g§g§;gggl4§9h§hwest Production Corporation. ~Northwest Production
;?%as determined that there is a sizeable Dakota gas reservoir extend

}:ihg}oyer~a‘méjor'pérfibnfof the southeastern San Juan Basin, the

; ties;'for‘thst reason, itts not econémically feaslible to triple and}
;kproduce this gas from the'Dakoté formation alone. Therefére, we arg
Irequesting authority to.attempt two drill zone completions. I voul%

|1ixe to introduce as Exhibits, first, --

| your engineering testimony?

MR. WALKFR: I would like thie record to show that ¥r.John}
ston 1s being sworn in on both ceses, 1141 and 1162.
(Whereupon, Mr, Johnston was sworn &8 & witness and testifl-g
as follows:)
MR. PORTER: You may proceed with your testimony.
MR. JOHNSTON: Northwest Production has found that --

MR. WALKER: For the sake of the record, 1dentify your-

MR. JOHNSTON: I am W. R. Johnston, manager of production

wells that we have drilled are of quite low volume producing cabéci

' MR. GURLEY: Excuse me just a moment, for your own purposﬁ

thera,‘yould you wish to qualify yourself as an expert witness for

MR. JCHKSTON: Yes, 1 would.

MR. GURLEY: Would you then glive the Commission Your ed-
ucational background? You have nof appeared before the Commission
bafore?

MR . JOENSTON: No, sir, I have not.
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MR. GURLEY: Would you give the Commission your education11

background and experience so you could qualify?

MR. JOHNSTON: I am a graduate p2trcleum engineer ffom thq
University of Taxas, graduated in 1942, aftar the Service, I worked
for Humble Oii and Refining Company for 7 years in various enginoerj
ing capacities both in drilling and production until I resigned fro
ﬁﬁﬁble in 1955 and_vorked &S manager 6f Production Operations for
Padific Northwest Pipeline Corboration until Nbrthiest Production
: cérpégétiqn ﬁas irnitiated at which time I became manager of'Produe-:
kion Opérdtiohs fo;vthat Corporétion. I have been active in field
operationé;allfof-m§ grofessibnal life since gradnation from collegT,
o i'feél'wéll-qaslifiéd‘to teStifj»oh aﬂy completion work in the ofl
field. = ’» | V

MR. GURLEY: Has most of your experience been in the Stat“
of Fow Heaico? | |

'VMR} JOHNS§Oﬁ: No, sir; it has not. I hé&e been perman-

_ehtly in H;w Mexiéo‘OQly the pgst-year'and a half, four years prior
to that I worked 'iéﬁ Humble in Midland, Texas and did have éuper-l
vision of operatioh% in Lea County, but I was based in Midlahd.

MR. PdRTEﬁf Has your experience in New Mexico b.en mostlf,

in the San Juan Bésih?

MR. JOHNSTON: That's right, sir.
MR. PORTER: The witness' gqualifications are acceptable te
the Commission. You may proceed with your testimony.

MR. JOHNSTON: As Exhibit No. 1, location and ownership
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plat for the well with 107 located :~ Section 7, Townéhip 26 North,
Range 5 West -- |

MR. PORTER: Do you have extra coples of that Exhibit?

M. JOHNSTON: I do. Exhibit 2 is a diagramatic sketch of
the manner iﬁ ﬁhidh we propose to perform the tfipie completion in
the "wW" 1-7 Well. Txhibit 3, location and ownership plat for the
§ , Well "W® 2-5 in Section 5 of 26 North, Range S West. Exhibit k is
| g diagramafic sketch of the equipment proposed to be:used in tﬁe
completion of the "W" 2-5 Well. Exhibit 5, menufacturer's drawing
l~of tha ;ell head assembiy~qhi§h we propose to use-for the triple
comfletion. I refsrred to the Dakota reservoir which we feel is no%
Jecononicaily feastbie o produce by ltself, I would like to point . |
out that with our methods éf gas drilling when we have ﬁeéch@d»thﬁ
base of the Mesaverde formatiﬁn providing‘the holé remains dry, 'hi#h

it_did in these two wells, only three more days rig time is nscessapy

b

to penetrate the Dakota formation. It makes explorations for the
Dakota quite inexpensive if you are going to drill the ¥esaverde
anytay, and our thought on 1t is in any area where we have this low

volume Dakota and have a Mesaverde well, we would drill on to the

|Dakota arG effect a triple coc_pletion or a dusl, which has been pre
viouély avthorized for this. There is; in addition to this cost of

drilling, there is atgreat.aid in the pipe line companies in the

cost of gathering affected by the triple completion. It is estimatrd
that each well head gathering line head requires an investment of

? { around $30,000.00. If we had to have three separate wells in the
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place of this, we would have effected a gathering dehydration cost
of approximately $90,000.00, where with three zones in one well we

Ifigure it could be handled for $.5,000.00, 1t would be more than a

single, because you would have to have separations and measuring g « 5f}
facilities for each zone. The manﬁer in which we propose to make ;
the tfiple completion as shown on either one of the diagramatic

sketches, ws plan to use a Baker Model DA Production Packer in the
Dekota formation; we will have two-inch tubing from there to the top

of Ehe Kessverde formation an interval of approximately 25- or 26-

‘hundred feet, the packer used at this;point would be an anchor type

packer, thhf is one that sets on direct weight. Frcm there to the

surface, we will use 2 and 7/8 OD tubing, we will run an Otis Side

.} Door Choke directly below the upper packer, we will then run a stri*g

of»qne and a quarter inch non-upset tubing with a pack of assembly .- ?;
madé‘hy the*oﬁis,Compsny to pack off below‘the Side Door bhoke; _ »l -
‘LaStij, wo will rdn’a string of one—quarter;incﬂ‘tubing'1n the 7 an& _
| 5/8, 2 and 7/8 tubing annulus to produce. In this mahnér, the'Dakan

will be produced up the 2 1nch and will er.ter the inch and a quartewk

approximately opposite the Mesaverde perforations; the Mesaverde

formation w*ll be produced through the Sids Door Chcke and then intL

the annﬁlﬁs of the 3inch and a quarter; The Pictured Cliff formation

will be produced through the inch and a quarter hanging between the
2 and 7/8 and 7 and 5/8. I did not voint cut, but tkis well and
most any one like it 1s equipped with a liner so that we have 7 and

5/8 inch casing down through the »ictured Cliffs formation. If you
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will refer to.the manufacturer'!s drawing of the well head, wo will
be able to obtain pressures of all three zones, bottom pressures cn#
be takén of the Pictured Cliff and Dakota formations with the presenft
yhookﬁp; tc take a bottom hole of the Mesaverde, it would be necessa#y
fo pull the inch and a quarter tubing, set a tubing ehoke, shutting
off the Dakota and then the bottom hole could be taken of the Mesa-
vardé;i Hoiever,iforrour‘uses, we feelfve can obtain satisfactory
surface pres#ﬁres and calculaterbottomAhole pressures. 1 think thag
Ais a1l my testimony. -

MR PG%TEK.‘ Does anyone have a gquestion of Mr. Johnston?

L4

IR. GURLEY Has your ccmpany had any experience in triplq

completicns.in any other area? »
- MR. JOHNSTON: No, sir; we have not. We have done con-
- i siderable duals in the San Juan Basin, this essentially is a dual ’ ' . ?

‘reonbletion, other than -- it's the same me chanical meang: T am

, familiar with cases of running two strings of tubing and producing

| in the annulus, that has worked satisfactorily with this same Packokf

IR GURLEY~ Have you had any»personal experience with
triple complet*ons?

uR. Jogns'rcn : No.

MR. MARKIN: ﬁr; thngtpn, do you anticipate considerablg

‘1iquids being prﬁdu;éd'from either of these three formations?

MR. JOHNSTON: Not considerable liquids, I feel that the

Dakota formation will produce a small amount of distillate and watep;

actually, the inch and quarter that will be handling the Dakota shohld

DEARNLEY -MEIER & ASSOCIATES
1NCORPORATED
GENERAL LAaw REPORTERS
. . ALBUQUERQUE - SANTA FE
- 3-6691 2-1869




help us keep tbe well clean, we tested the Dakota in both of these
wells, end they will produce one of them about 300,000 cublc feet a
day, aloné with four or five barrels of mixed distillate and water;
*he inch end quarter would be a much better method of keeping the
Dakota clean than would be the two—incﬁ. It 1s a typi~al small
volume deal. I do not anticipate any appreciable 1liquid production
from either the Plctured Cliffs or the Mesaverde formation.
| ", MR. MARKIN: It is possible, 1s it not, that in the Fic-

tufod Cliffs there will be water production?

MR. JOHNSTOR: It is entirely. | ’

MR;_MAﬁkiK:' But you don't‘anticipaté any distillate of agy

-{consequence from the Mesaverde?

MR. JOHNSTON: T don't know, we have not completed, or

produced, we have complieted several in the area, but have not pro-

,dugeé"thamktéjany eXteht to determine how mudﬁ<aistiilate'prednctinﬁ
A i&«?ili get. It 1is, I suppose, néfmai‘to assume that it will be |
j;sipil;r»tc the wells in the Basin, they will»produce about’thrae
i barrels per million. ’ |
lR.’&&NKiN; Was there any test made on these as they werd
drilled? | |
| MR. JOHNSTON: No.
"ﬁR. MANKIN: You have’no knowleége of --
MR. JOHNSTON: ~We have electric logs, they are nesar enough
to known Pictured Cliffs Horizons, that we believe it will be pro-

ducing, but we have not tested the well.
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imtllion and a half, which 1s quite smgll. However, they are old.

bhearing and fracked the Mesaverde; it's cleaning up water now. It

-~h09,0§0 cubic feet a day, which is a smill well.

lwells in your estimation?

- tiq-hnadredfthousénd-a déy, they are all in the range of something
- | 1ike hoo;ooo per zone. That is the primary reason we were asking

doubteély'take’that and be very happy with it.

MR. MANKIN: You have no knowledge of whether they are
large or small or average welis? |

MR. JOHNSbe: The offset are in range of million to a

MR. MANKIN: Mesaverde, do yﬁu have any knowledge o0f vol-
uwnes there?
MR. JOHNSTON: Yes, on one well, one well 1s testing in

the Masaverde now, on the "W" 2-5, we plugged 1t off pending our

loqks‘liké it has a posential producing;capécity»of something liks B

MR, MANKIN: So none ofvﬁhesesthreé,zonas would be large

" MR. JOHNSTON: Our fesling is that by the triple complet-

fon we can possibly deliver from the well in the range of a million

for the triple, had we a 30 million well in one zone, we would un-

MR. MANKIN: I believe that is all.
MR. ﬁTZ; Mf; Johnston, can yoﬁ’tell me what the fonnatioh
presSqres are fér these three zones in this particular area?
MR. JOHNSTON: Yes, the Dakota will have about 2900 poundp
b§ttom hole pressure, the Mesaverde formation around 1200 and the

Pictured Cliff 1100.
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- MR. UTZ: So that between the Mesaverde and the Dakota,
you will have a pressure differential of around 160C pounds?
MR. JOHNSTON: That's right. |

MR. UTZ: Actually, the packer between the Mesaverde and

'653 bhkota is set in such a mnhner that there will be &n sccumula-

ftton of liquids on top of the packér, is that correct, --

MR. JOHNSTON: Yes.

MR. UTZ: -- which would tend %o decrease that preasurov

w?f?ferential?

MR. JOHNSTON: It will cross the packer. |

HB.'UTZ: _And there is only possibly & hundred pounds bo-.

?treen the Pictured 011rr and Mesaverde?

- MR. JOHBSTON~ Phatfs right.
HR, U‘I‘Z: T’ha’c is ‘ali I.'}iéve.

MR. MANKIK: I have one question., Mr. Johnston, will the

-production from the Pictured Cliff be through the tubing or wi 1l it

wﬁéragcbmbinatioh of the tubing and casing tubing annulus?

MR, JOHNSTOH: Dépends entirely on the volume, Mr.Mankin.
I énticipate it will be through the tubing*bnly. In the event we

méde a well that would deliver in excess of a million cubic feet a

—‘day, your friction loss in your inch'quarﬁer gets high, and to hand

the well, we would want to produce it through the casing.
'MR. UTZ: Can you tell me, Mr. Johnston, what the interva
is between the MesaVerdé perforationé and the Dakota Mesaverde

packer?

e
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MR. JOHNSTON: Yes. The bottom perforation, 5336 in the ;

Mesaverde, this is the "W" 1-7, the top of the Dakota at 742, that ?

is 2100 feet, and we would set that packer probably 50 feet above %

thgitop cf the Dakota, so it would be aroﬁhd 2,500. @j

MR. UTZ: That is all, $;

MR. NUTTER: I am not sure if I follow the scheme for prot ‘?

ldueing this completely, your Dakota comes into the 2-inch tubing? ;
MZ. JOHNSTON: Right. | R E

MR. NUTTER: Below the lower paclker?
MR. JOHNSTON: Yes. .

MR. NUTTER: Sometimes up throﬁgh this side door schoke aﬁd>'

|produced through in what size tubing? |
'~ MR. JOHNSTON: It is packed over at the side door chokfhg
and enters the inside of the inch quarter.

e\ - wTERRITD . -
. Mlle MNUL LUrg - LA

is an inch quarter incide the -2 eng 7/8¢

« MR. JOHNSTON: That's right. This is a standard sized :oIr ’
~‘Ihbke'that:is used e&éryﬁhere in the Basin for duals, except that y¢u
'delete_the'upper packing element, you have only the lower below the
>choks ;hiéh,gllows joﬁr Meséverdetgés‘to come in thfough thé choke.| . ' Mi
-/ MR. NUT&ER{ And yéurVPictured Cliff is going to Ee‘proe
béuced thrbugh inch and'a'quarter?

| MR. JOHNSTON: That's right.

¥R. NUTfER:' And above the side door choke the Dakota will
be- produced in inch a2nd & quarter? |

MR. JOHNSTON: Right.
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: %hg 2 and 7/8 inch quarter pipe body is 2.516 square Inches and the

inch and ‘a quarter which is the standard producing.

tubing and Ineh and a‘quarter?

MR. JOENSTON: That's right.

MR. NUTTER: How coes the hydraullc radius of the annulur
”épace befwean those tubing spaces compars with the rating between
inch and a quarter?

‘!R. JOHNSTON: Strangely enough, inch and a guarter 1ls the
émnllest producing are; in the well, the area -- cross sectional
ares -- which is your producing capacity of the inside of the inch
f§ﬁd a guarter srea is 1.496 square inches. The area in the snnulus|
}?%ghﬁgst area at the shoulders, 1.545 inches, so our minimum hy-

:afhulic"radiﬁsfdffpfpduéing cdpacity,_ére the 1dentfij~té$t'of,th“

MR. NUTTER: What is the inside diameter of the inch and
a quarter?. » A |
¥R, JomNsTON: 1.380.

MR. NUTTER; And what is the outside diameter of inch and
a quartérfr ; _
" MR. JOHNSTOR: 1.660, if I remember céfrgctly.

MR. ﬁﬁTTER: I believe that is all I have.
MR, MANKIN: One\lést questidn; you have not as yet run a

-packer leakage test on one ol these?

MR. JOHNSTON: No, sir, we have not completed --

MA. NUTTER: And Mesaverde In the annulus between 2 and 748

MR. MANKIN: Upon the favorable approval of this you would

g i e s e

T TOTT A
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run packer leakage test and submit an affidavit?

~~
MR, JOHNSTON: Yes, I presume we wculd follow the same prd-

cedure as on the dual a week apart with the recording pressures.

Tl o B

MR. MANKIl': In which case the charts and schomatic diagrﬂm

would be submitted along with that?
MR. JOHNSTON: That's right.

MR. PORTER: Mr., Arnold, do you have any questions? .
o

MR. ARNOLD: ©No, I have no gquestionms.

 MR. PORTERK: Does anyone else have a question of the wit-

fiess? You wish to offer your Exhibits 1 through 5 in evidense, ¥r.-

thnstoﬁ?
MR. JOHNSTON: Yes, I would like to offer Exhibits 1

~ |through S in evidence. -
'ﬂ- . X - .
' R MR. PORTER: Were these Exhibits prepared by you or under

| your supervision?
MR. JOHNSTON: Four were, one is a manufactgrer's'iraving

which I specified.
MR. PORTER: Yes, sir. Is there any objection to the ad-

mittance of these exhibits? They will be admitted. The witness may

LB

“|be exzcused.
(Witness excused.)
MR. PORTER: Does anyone have anything further in this

case, any statements to make; these cases, rather. If nct, the

cases will be taken under advisement.
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o of ny knowledge, skill and ability.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
: 8a
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )
I, THURMAN J. MOODY, Notary Public in and for the County of
Bernalille, State of New Mexico, 3o heraby certify that the fore-
going and sttached Transcript of Proceedings before the New Mexice

011 COnnrvition Commission was reported by me in stenotype and re-

duced to typewritten transcript by me and/or under my personal supsf-

vision, and that the same is a true and correct record to the best

um my Hand and Seal, this, the €4/ day of m)__,

1956 1n the City of Albuquerque, County of Bernalillo State of

New Mexico.

‘| ¥y Gommission Expires:

April 3, 1960,

TR " "u"d{:i\)’i %1 y ;"C‘-: v
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BEFORE THE OIlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE BTATE OF REVW MEXICO0

CASE M0, 1161
Order ¥o. R-917

m“cmwtormrmuﬂzueeleeku.n.
QMIQ. 1886, at Saata Fe, New Mexico, befors the 0il Coa-
mmulﬁmﬂ, hezeimntfter referred toc as the

- APPFALSRELER ,
.-nmmxymuthm,;

(3) That the said Jicarilla "¥" Well No. -7 bas
been completed to a total depth of 7,623 ieet.

z?vithin the present horizontal boundaries of ths South Blanco-Pic
iffs Pool sad ie classified as s wildcat for both the Mesaverde
Dakota formations,

_fiicu'illa "W" Well No, 1-7 in the Pictured Cliffs, Nesaverde aad
Dakota formations in the mamner cutlined in the application.

o
W

ure feasible and in gocd practice.

h

%
s ...=é==—.‘.=~a 2 X : R,
. v betn oS3 e (S dor of Novesbur 1008, the Gmmiseien

(4) That the said Jicarilla "w" Well No. 1-7 is 1:::;6

(5} That the applicast proposes to complete the said

"i (6) That the mechanics of the proposed triple conplet}cn




T T
ST T ST T TN Ly

u%mmumumumuuiunmzxum+'

| in such & Way TBAT TeServoir pressures may be determined separately

-3~
Case No. 1i61
Order Mo. R-917

. (7) That the applicant vill recover gas by means of
the proposed triple cempletion that would mot othrviu be
recovered siace uuﬁtuthmuuy feasible to make a

sisgle completion im aay of the three producing horimomsm.

IT IS TEEREFORE ORDERRD:
(1) That the applicant, Norikwest Productioa Corporatio

Yeil . 1=7 1located in the S¥/4 §3/4 Section 7, Towmahip 28 North
Range § Weat, MNP¥, in the followiag manmer: T

{a) Perforats the limer te the Dahota Formm-
tien sad preduce the grs therefrom 3 7/8 imch dismster
creaN-over ymxllgwnmmmnm

3 7/8 inch dismetdy tubing to the surfnce;

m_(h) h:;. mlmwu:mm
formtien produco g=s therefrum through Wm
ammles to the suriscs;

{c) Perforate the casing opposite tbncwrod
Clitis tmtmmmmmmtm11ﬂ inch
Mmtemm,

(d) mmmmxummmw
dmmmummmwmteaa'*hwt;‘amsw

PIOYIDED BDWEVER: mtmmacmltrimee-phtw
of said suliject well, applicant shall sulmit to the district office
of the Commisstion in which the subject well is lecated, Form C-104,
Form C-110 and Yowm C-132 for each peel, -nuumtuuamtm
mummnmmmmmum

mamnmnmum boto, either usn:lnoroutside
the casiag, from any of the ssparate strata, and

PROYIEED YURTEER: That mmpmdgmmhzone ,
or stratus sBall §e wetered and reported separately.

PROVIDED FURTHER: That the subject well shall be equipped

for each of the three specified strata and further be equipped with:
all necessary connections required to permit recording meters to be.
installied and used at any time as may be required by the Commigsion;
or its representatives in order that the matural gas from each z
ssparate stratum may be accurately measured and the gas-distillate |

: ratio therecof be determined, and

PIOVIDED FURTEER: That the operator-applicant, shall make

‘ any and all tests, including segregation tests and packer leakage
| tests on completion and aanually thereafter during the annual

Deliverability Test of the South Blanco-Pictured Cliffs Pcol, but

! not excludiamg other tests and/or determinations at any convenient
{ time and in such manner as desmed necessary by the Commisaion; the
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used te camplets and produce the seal betwesn the strata amd a
spoeisl repert of producstien gas-distiliate and YOONIrvedry Pressure
Wumﬁm“‘euﬁuﬁmym
mm

it astivities to reguiar :nglo-nu pmheem in the utomu
consézvation.
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Oll. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P.O. “ [ 24

SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

November 20, 1956

DearSir:

We mho' two copies each of Orders R-917 and R-918

' issued m 13, 1956, by the Qi1 Conservation Commission in
. Cases 1161 and 1162, which were heard on October 7, 1956.

Very truly yours,

A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary-Director

[ RN
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EAC [} /iy /;‘) ]

0il Conservatioan Cozmission
P. 0. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

A

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter

Gentlemen:

By letter dated September 13, 1956, request was made to Mr.
 Emory Arnold of the Aztec Office of the New Mexico 0il Conser-
vation Commission for, tentative approval to . complete Northwest
Production Corporatic WSESIT W 17 in the Pictured Cliffs,
Mesaverde and Dakota formations. Copy of this request is
attached for your ready referencs. -

Lot af

3 ’ St Xt ds respet:tfully requested that this matter be brought be—
fore the New Mcxice 0il Conservation Commission at the regular
monthly hearing to be held October 17, 1956.

Very truly yours,

NORTHWEST ps;oodcrmu CORPORATION

¥. R. @ston, Manager

Production Operations

 WRJ/RP/nt

VAL RGO A G RN e SN

- In triplicate

: : ¥r. BEmory Arnold, Aztec, N.M.
¥Y.S.G.S., Farmington, N.i.
Delhi-Taylor 0il Corp., Dallas, Texas
Lowry Cil Co., ‘Albuquerque, R.X.
Atlantic Refining Co., Dallas, Texas




NOoRTHWEST PrRODUCTION CORPORATION
ALBLQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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R 6 W R 5w
Pubco L owry NWP Nzw_g
. | o
|
b o e 6 5
Lowry . NWP NWP
T
e : 7 s 26 L
. z-ui&;_ap ] d‘vc’_‘o"q ) ) L
Lo . . :
1 = - . N B 507
) -7 ’ w’ 7 ' - S
- ‘ Ry
Lowry ' Deihi 8 Atlanlic Dethi & AHantic
' 13 18 7
1-c Scott 3
¥

LOCATION AND OWNERSHIP PLAT FOR

W' WELL [-7 IN SECTION 7 OF

T 26N AND RS5W WITH WORKING  NORTHWEST  PRODUCTION  CORPORATION
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

INTEREST - RIGHTS TO0 BASE OFf-
' APPLICATION -FOR TRIPLE GAS COMPLETION

DAKOTA FORMATION OF "“W' WELL -7 IN PICTURED CLIFFS,
MESAVERDE AND DAKOTA FORMATIONS

RIO ARRIBA LOUNTY

CONTRACT * 152
NEW MEXICO ONT 5

DRAWN. W.H. MEGANEY SCALE ' : 3000"
APPROVED . RAY PHILLIPS DATE © 3-i3~58




OIl CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Date )

/Y

My recomendations' for an order in the above numbered cases are as follows:

Rt e &

e

Staff Member
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Cocesd 147 and ZEN
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: R 6W R 5W
.
. ; Pubco Lowry NWP Nz\!g’
o
! [ 3 5
Lowry NWP S NWP
T
: 12 7 8 - 26
2-1a-i89
N : . N
-7
)
Lowry ~ Delhi 8 Atlantic Dethi & Atiantic
—— 3 18 ‘:‘I?
|- Scott

LOCATION AND OWNERSHIP PLAT FOR
W' WELL 1-7 IN _sécnoN 7 OF
T 26N AND R 5W WITH WORKING
INTEREST - RIGHTS TO BASE OF
DAKOTA FORMATION

RS SISVEDY SREAVIC SN

NORTHWEST PRODUCTION CORPORATION
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION FOR TRIPLE GAS COMPLETION
OF "W" WELL I|-7 IN PICTURED CLIFFS;
MESAVERDE AND DAKOTA FORMATIONS

R1D ARRIBA COUNTY
NEW MEXICO

CONTRACY * 152

DRAWN ' W.H. MCGAKEY SCALE I” : 3000
APPROVED . RAY PHILLIPS DATE . 9-13-56
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t %" Non-Upset APL tub

4

7 %" Casing

8

5%" Liner

2%"' Tubing

Laone Wells BOCU Packer

PICTURED CLIFFS DATA;

ToR b OCTiwr D COIFFS - 3060
AOTTON OF FICTURLD CuifFES — 3092

ing

" MESAVERDE DATA:
TOP OF MESAVERDE — 4808°

BOTTOM OF MESAVERDE —5336’

T

/44 - A _ ;
] FL_T Otis Type F Side Door Choke
| o f with Mandrel Pack Off Below
t |Y“J| I cChoke Only -
I | |
I I
L |1
1 2" Tubing
DAKOTA DATA:
iOP OF DARCTA — 7442’
30TTOM OF DAKOTA — 7625
7o
Baker Model DA x N
/f// Production Packer ((/
| G
I I
| X o J[
r ) 1
LT
NORTHWEST PRODUCTION  CORPORATION
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
\——J PROPOSEL TR ¢ GAS COMPLETION
OF "W" WELL -7 IN SECTION 7

26 N AND R 9 W UOF PICTURED CLIFFS,
MESAVERDE AND DAKOTA FORMATIONS

RO AR BA TOUNY

1

v
hew MEXiCo CONTRAECT 2 152
rﬂmm\ W MIGANEY scaLe 187 = v

ACOPROVED . W R SCHNGTON LATE G- ie-%6
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